Oregon State University Retirement Association

Board Meeting Minutes – Friday, March 16, 2007

Members present: Bill Brennan, Erin Haynes, Kathy Heath, Ken Krane, Shelly Houghtaling, Glenn Klein, Bobbye Koeper, Kathy Meddaugh, Mike Rainbolt, Barb Stuber and Gary Tiedeman.  Prospective Board Member Present: Bill Smart.

Members absent: David Eiseman and Nancy Evans.

President Ken Krane called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 

Minutes of Meeting of February 16. The minutes were approved with the addition of Tony VanVliet to the Golf Committee.

Treasurer’s Report.  OSURA State Account balance is $ 5,297.02



            OSURA Foundation Account balance is $11,295.35

Committee Reports.
Scholarship Committee – Bill Brennan reported that there are no applicants yet with a deadline of March 30. A notice inviting applicants will be placed in FYI in the Gazette Times. Ken Krane and Shelly Houghtaling will put an announcement about the scholarship together to be sent to the Head Advisers. It might be possible to extend the deadline one week.

Member Services Committee- Gary Tiedeman reported that the first program, “Identity Theft and Internet Security” was very successful and either one of these topics could have taken the whole two hours. The program on PERS is scheduled for April 17 at 3:30 pm in Withycombe Auditorium. Greg Hartman, Portland attorney who is part of the legal team handling the law suits for retirees, and Steve Delaney, Deputy Director of PERS will be the speakers. AROPE is also having a program on PERS in May; attendance of OSURA members will be encouraged. The April 17th program also should be of interest to current OSU employees who are planning retirement. Kathy Meddaugh will give this information to Pam Broadus in Employment Benefits, Human Resources. 

Newsletter- Gary Tiedeman asked when the Newsletter should go out and for suggestions for the content. He indicated that the President’s statement, profile of Barb Stuber, information on the annual meeting, the scholarship winner and the golf event are current ideas. Other inclusions could be: a quiz item, article on a retiree and an “in memoriam section”. It was suggested that larger print and a reader-friendly font be considered for next year.

Membership- The membership year is from June to July each year and if members did not renew, a reminder was sent. The discussion reflected that membership recruitment should be more aggressive with a target of new retirees. The issue of life membership and multiple-year membership was raised again. The notification of listing in the directory will need to be changed this year so that retirees can indicate if they do not want to be in the directory otherwise they will be included.

New Business.

Program Planning – The OSU Reactor Tour on March 12 had an attendance of 8 people. Glenn Klein reported that it was a great tour and that the Nuclear Engineering program is one of the outstanding programs in the nation. 

Identity Theft and Internet Security on March 14 was well attended as already discussed.

Gymnastics meet and dinner will be held today with 43 signed up to attend. Bill Smart arranged for Tanya Chaplin, head coach to speak to the group.

The Digital Music Lab tour with Michael Coolen of the Department of Music will be held on March 21 with 6 signed up for the program. Ken Krane will collapse the proposed two groups to one.

The program on PERS will be held on April 17 as already discussed.

The Healthy Aging Program is scheduled for April 25 at Good Samaritan Hospital from 8 a.m. to noon with the group limited to 40 people. Susan Poole and Julie Manning from the hospital are in charge. Publicity will go out after spring break.

Saturday, May 12 is the date selected for the theatre event. The play is “Rumors” by Neil Simon with George Caldwell directing. Dessert and a talk by the director will be held prior to the play.

Annual Meeting (May 9). The annual meeting will be held on May 9 from 3:00 pm-5:00 pm at the Valley Football Center. Shelly Houghtaling solved the parking problem. Parking passes to be displayed on the windshield will be sent out with the announcement as well as directions of where to park. The passes will be counted after the event begins and two hours of parking will be charged for each pass used. “Outspoken” has agreed to provide the entertainment and we will give them an opportunity to sell their CD’s. It was suggested that they be first on the program. President Ed Ray and Vice President Luanne Lawrence have been scheduled. They both have conflicts so the meeting schedule will need to be flexible. A member of the Scholarship Committee will present the scholarship as Ron Lovell, chair will not be available. The Volunteer of the Year Award will be presented and a list of past volunteers will be announced. Bobbye Koeper will prepare the award(s) for this year.

Committee sign-ups will be available again with the additions of a Communication Committee and Membership Committee. The membership form will include a place for a donation to the scholarship fund. It was suggested that some nice raffle prizes be given and Kathy Meddaugh will talk to Marilyn Sarff about this. 

Budget Reduction – Luanne Lawrence, Vice President for University Advancement, does not know her budget yet, but OSURA will have a decrease. She suggested that OSURA consider an increase in dues or solicit additional memberships. A discussion was held about the proposed budget reductions. It was agreed that there is a need to be more proactive and aggressive about increasing membership. Erin Haynes agreed to co-chair a group to look at the issues of expanding the membership and marketing OSURA. Ken Krane, Kathy Meddaugh and Kathy Heath agreed to serve on the committee with Erin. Shelly Houghtaling asked about updating the brochure “Staying Connected with OSU”. This brochure is distributed to all retirees.  

Volunteer Activities. Bobbye Koeper contacted several OSU administrators to ask about opportunities for volunteer service. She indicated that other events might be available, but there are none now. 
Orange Cards. Shelly Houghtaling reported on the orange card that was used as a membership card. The cost of printing of the card is $360 for 500 cards. More businesses as well as those who are on the card for this year will need to be contacted. Ken Krane will send a letter. The deadline for this activity is in three weeks.

Meeting adjourned at 11:25.

The next meeting will be Friday, April 20 at 10:00 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kathy Heath

Interim Secretary

